Minutes
Kennebecasis Valley High School PSSC Meeting

Monday, February 8, 2010 

In attendance: 

Mary Alice Glasgow (chair)

Craig Logan
Linda Urquhart 


Shelby Cave (student rep)
Carole MacFarquhar


Derek Mullin




Claire Northcott


Cyndy Joudrey

Robert Munro (Principal)



Lori Munn





Regrets: Karen Peterson, Cathy Robichaud, Kelly Wear, Bob Crowley, Jill Madore
1.                Call to Order
Meeting was called to order at 7:06 p.m.

2.                Approval of Agenda
The agenda was approved.

3                  Approval of minutes from January 2010
The minutes were approved. Moved by Claire Northcott; 2nd Linda Urquhart

4.                Correspondence

-Superintendent Zoe Watson will be attending the March 22nd meeting


-Received a copy of budget details to-date


-Superintendent Watson’s letter re: Premier’s Awards of Excellence in Education
5.               Student Representative Report 

-Shelby spoke about the review week before Exams and the busy Exam week with most students spending a lot of time studying;

-Feb 8-14 – “Love Week” – Starting on Mushy Monday and going right to Friendly Friday. The week will have games at lunch time and throughout the day there will be lovely surprises. From getting your picture taken with your friends, to attending KV’s very own “Dating Game” with Mr. Gallant: the week will be filled with fun activities;

-Feb 8 – Southwestern Regionals for basketball to decide the top 4 teams. All KVHS teams have qualified for 2nd round. 
-Shelby let the committee know that currently the leadership team does not have any comments/concerns;

-C Northcott to provide “The Valiant” with an article about the student speaker series “Not for Profit Sector”
-KVHS has a team in the “Skate to Care” event which has raised $1000.

7.                Business Arising from Previous Minutes
Student Speakers Series – February 23rd 
C Northcott has met with Chloe Squance (student) to discuss moderating the event. The participants may set up information booths at the event. C Northcott to pick up gifts for the participants. Mr. Munro suggested KVHS mugs and a thank you card. The event is all set to go forward. There will be one final conference call between C Northcott, C Squance and the participants to finalize details for the event.
NBCC will be coming to KVHS on Mar 25th (3rd period) to provide information on programs and entrance requirements for careers in the trades and apprenticeship areas. They would like to come back in Apr/May to do a session on technology. Students will need to sign-up to attend this event
The annual non-traditional job fair will be held on March 23rd at Kings Valley Wesleyan Church. Grade 11 students will be attending this event.
Parent Speaker Series 

A meeting was held January 18th with representatives from QES, QMS, LES and KVHS. On April 20th , there will be an opportunity for parents to attend information and discussion sessions on Internet Safety, Bullying, Kids and Stress, Sexual Health, Drug Awareness and other topics. The event will be held at KVHS. The next meeting of the Parent Speaker Series committee will be held Feb 20th.
PACE Training

The Pace Training was attended by 8 parents. The training was led by Natalie from The Work Room. The participants found the session very informative. The participants could see where this information would allow individuals to link interests with possible career choices. Natalie will be holding another session and is willing to hold as many as necessary.
KV Fields Project
The federal government has pledged an additional $250K to complete the end zones. The committee will be meeting with provincial and municipal governments to ask for additional funding. Sen. John Wallace is working with a 3 member sub-committee to approach corporations for donations. The sign at the top of the driveway could be something a corporation could sponsor. The committee is aiming for a spring completion. 

8.                New Business
Budget Revisited 

$300 was passed to be given towards students events. $400 was set aside for Teacher Appreciation. The balance of the budget is to go towards the purchase of  Sympodiums (Touch Screen like Smart Boards) . Moved by C Northcott and 2nd by C MacFarquhar. Motion passed.

Premier’s Awards of Excellence in Education

A discussion was held whether the committee should submit a name for nomination. The administration of KVHS has made a submission for the awards. It was decided to not submit a name and to support the school’s nomination.

Staff Appreciation
It was decided to go with the traditional KV Staff Appreciation week. It will be held the week of Feb 22nd. The committee will be supplying muffins on Monday morning, Staff Breakfast on Wednesday and chocolates on Friday. MA Glasgow will coordinate the muffins and chocolates. C Logan and D Mullin will coordinate the breakfast. Mr. Munro will hand out Tim Horton’s gift cards to the bus drivers. There will be door prizes available at the breakfast as well.
9.                  Principal’s Report (Robert Munro)
-Feb 17th - TNB Young People – Spam-O-Lot – Shakespeare in an hour will be presented at KVHS

-Feb 19th – Serg LeClair – motivational speaker on making good choices.

-Haiti Relief - to date the school has raised $3200
-Senteo response system – Maura Tait will be taking this technology and using it in her class. She is very interested in the technology
10.              Round Table

School Reputation – A short follow-up discussion was held regarding reputation of the school. The committee was satisfied that the school is diligent in minimizing the drug activity at the school. The school is looking at other possible areas for video cameras. Currently there are cameras in the foyer and cafeteria.
11.             Next Meeting

The next meeting is scheduled for: March 22nd at 7pm. 

12.              Adjournment

 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 pm
